Chairman Lipps, Vice Chair Holmes, Ranking Member Russo, and Members of the House Health Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide proponent testimony on House Bill 248.

My name is Patricia Mroczka and I am a mother, a wife, and an accountant. The reason I support House Bill 248 is because I have the right to make medical decisions on my own and not be discriminated against. My body my choice. These vaccines are experimental drugs. We do not know the long term side effects. The vaccine was granted Emergency Use Authorization against Covid because there are no other treatments available, but there are other treatments available. We have various drugs that can be used to cure Covid.

I had Covid and therefore already have the antibodies and do not need an experimental drug to provide what my body naturally made.

We should also not force children, which were not even part of the original testing, to be experimented on so that they can attend school.

Covid has killed less than .5% of the population. Most people recover. We have treatments. Why should anyone be forced to take an experimental drug so that we can go to a store, school or a concert? Why should my rights to Medical privacy be violated so that I can go to a store, concert or school. Again, my body my choice. No one should be able to force me or anyone else to take an experimental drug that does not even truly vaccinate you against this disease.

This bill should be permanent for all current and future vaccines. It should not be limited to this one illness.

Thank you once again for this opportunity to provide testimony on the need for and urgency of House Bill 248. We are counting on you to protect our rights to make informed medical decisions.

Sincerely,

Thank you, Patricia Mroczka 20032 Ellsworth Dr Strongsville Oh 44149 440-915-1920